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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Industry, Research and Energy calls on the Committee on Culture and 
Education, as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following suggestions in its 
motion for a resolution:

A. whereas free access to cultural and educational information must be a priority for the 
improvement of education and living standards, 

B. whereas a large numbers of digitised works currently held by various libraries have not 
been made publicly available owing to incompatibilities between digital formats; 
whereas, thanks to their staff, libraries are the institutions most qualified to supervise and 
manage the process of digitising works,  

Recommends to the Commission:
1. that the 'Europeana' virtual library should be organised as an online database, thus 

facilitating user access by means of a standard layout for the digital material and 
improving the security of the digitised works, given that monitoring a single database will 
reduce operational and maintenance costs; 

2. that each Member State should create an institution for the purpose of managing and 
monitoring the digitisation process, with the involvement of libraries and providers of 
cultural material in the 'Europeana' programme and the direct collection by the providers 
of the digital material already in existence, converting it to a single standard digital
format so as to permit the immediate addition of new content to the 'Europeana' database; 

3. that it establish rules for a standard procedure for publishing a work and forwarding its 
digital version to the national archives at the same time as the work goes to the printers, 
with the national archives adding the content to the 'Europeana' database on a basis of 
strict respect for copyright; 

4. that it ensure free-of-charge access to all cultural and educational information contained 
in the database of the 'Europeana' library for pupils, students and teachers in secondary 
schools, universities and other educational institutions, as well as for all persons engaged 
in bona fide study or research;

5. that it establish a legal framework at Union level to enable libraries to participate in 
European projects for funding digitising operations;

6. that it launch a media and online campaign for popularising the 'Europeana' site, directing 
traffic from European servers to the Europeana sources as the main location for accessing
data in digital form.


